
OUTDOOR SCIENCE SCHOOL DEPARTURE 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 7, 2011 

 
By now everyone is starting to pack their bags and get excited about going to Outdoor Science School on 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 7
th

. We know that this will be a wonderful experience for your child.  Please 

make sure that your child’s items are labeled with his/her name, especially their suitcase and 

sleeping bag.  Their sleeping bag and pillow need to be in a PLASTIC BAG AND SEALED SHUT, so 

that they will keep dry when the bus is unloaded at camp.  (Please be sure to send an extra plastic bag 

labeled with your child’s name for the return trip home.)   

 

WHAT TO DO ON MONDAY MORNING: 
 

 Arrive to school at 7:50a.m. 

 Drop off luggage in front of kindergarten building  

 Go directly to room 16 for check in.  

 In order for the buses to leave on time, ALL STUDENTS NEED TO BE IN CLASS AT 

REGULAR TIME (8:10a.m.) 

 BECAUSE REGULAR CLASSES WILL BE IS SESSION, PARENTS WILL NEED TO WAIT 

IN FRONT OF THE KINDERGARTEN BUILDING TO SAY GOODBYE.  PARENTS 

WILL NOT BE ALLOWED TO GO TO THE CLASSROOMS WITH THEIR STUDENT. 

 

PARENT HELP NEEDED: 

We will need help loading the luggage and sleeping bags onto the buses on Monday morning.  The buses 

will arrive about 8:30a.m. and will need to be packed before the students get on.   

 

If you are able to come and help with the luggage, please meet Ocean Wallin or in front of the 

kindergarten building at 8:00a.m.   

 

PLEASE BE SURE TO LEAVE iPODS, MP players, cell phones and jewelry at home. 

Students may bring a book with them to read on the bus or at camp. 

 

LETTERS TO CAMPERS 

Parents and loved ones may write letters to the students.  We will send a package of your letters to camp 

by overnight mail, on Wednesday morning.  Letters need to be dropped off at the school office by 

2:30p.m. on Tuesday afternoon.  You may also write your student at the address listed on the back of this 

notice. 

 

CAMP PHONE NUMBER – 800-428-1851 

This number is to be used only if there is an emergency and you need to contact the camp. 

 

FRIDAY RETURN TRIP 

We expect the students to return to Killian between 12:00-1:00p.m. on Friday, November 11th.  Please 

make arrangements for someone to pick up your child by 1:00p.m. They will be very tired, hungry 

and anxious to tell you all about their trip.  Each year we have students that are not picked up for several 

hours after their return.  A recorded message will be sent out to the primary phone number on file when 

the students are 30 minutes away. THERE IS NO SCHOOL ON FRIDAY.  THEREFORE, YOUR 

CHILD WILL NOT BE SUPERVISED IF THEY ARE NOT PICKED UP ON TIME. 


